
 
 

 

Cyclone Chapter of SHRM 

Meeting Minutes          

May 8, 2014 

 

 

Meeting called to order at 8:06 am by President Steve Fiorello. 

 

Present: 34 Human Resource Professional Members.  

 

Introductions, Announcements, and Accomplishments: 

 

Christa Skaggs led the “fun” activity entitled, “Summer Vacation Plans”. 

 

Deb Malsom announced that Manpower has recently received two awards:  The most Admire Staffing 

Company as well as the most Ethical Company for 4 consecutive years.   

 

ManpowerGroup has two webinars upcoming: Tuesday, May 13, 2014, on “Smart Talent Sourcing:  3 

workforce strategies that work” and Thursday, May 15,
 
2014, “Everything you ever wanted to know 

about negotiation in 60 minutes or less.”   

 

Chapter Business 

Financials: 

The April 2014 financial reports were emailed to members with the meeting announcement as well as 

posted on the Cyclone Chapter website.   

 

The following financials reports for April 2014 were read as follows: 

Checking - $13,304.52 

Savings - $3,771.33 

1
st
 CD - $8,593.69 

2
nd

 CD - $5,060.50 

 

Mike Gerlach made a motion, seconded by Joan Kennedy to approve the April 2014 financials as 

presented.  Motion Carried.   

 

Minutes: 

The minutes of April 2014 meeting were posted on the Cyclone Chapter website with a link provided 

in the meetings announcement that was emailed to members. 

 

Marcella Burkheimer made a motion, seconded by Mike Gerlach to approve the meeting minutes of 

April 13, 2014, as presented.  Motion Carried.   

 

Membership Report: 

Staci Dunn Pablo reported that there was a few more membership forms received.  As of today, we 

have a total 103 members, of which 73 are national SHRM members and 23 new members for 2014.     

 

 



Education Update: 

Last month’s certificates are on the registration table.  Steve Fiorello announced that HRCI is behind in 

approving CEU’s.   

 

Foundation Update: 

No report. 

 

Technology Update: 

No report 

 

Diversity Update: 

No report 

 

Old Business: 

Steve Fiorello reminded members of the incentive for the president elect in 2015 and 2016 in which 

Cyclone SHRM will pay the registration for National SHRM Conference or the hotel (two 

nights)/registration (early bird)/mileage reimbursement for the State conference.   

 

New Business 

None 

 

Program Summary 

Steve Fiorello introduced Sean Abbas, President of Threads, Inc., who will be presenting on "The Best 

Culture Wins." 

Closing 

Our next meeting will be on Thursday, June 12, 2014.     

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

  

 

Cheryl Baker 


